OFFICIAL COORDINATION REQUEST FOR 

NON-ROUTINE OPERATIONS AND MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE- 14 April, 2010
PROJECT- Bonneville Dam
RESPONSE DATE- Friday, 16 April, 2010
Description of the problem:  The Bonneville Project was unable to close the B2CC due to high wind precluding the project from picking the bulkhead with the TIE Crane on Saturday April 10, 2010.  This B2CC outage was schedule for 2 very important projects- installation of acoustic research equipment in the B2 Forebay in support of the Lower Columbia River Survival Study and the repair of a damaged float support cable that is the boat exclusion system at PH2 and the B2CC. 
Type of outage required- Request that BON project be able to close the B2CC on either Tuesday or Wednesday April 20 or 21st from 0630-1700 to complete research equipment installations as well as repair the float cable for safety purposes.  This two day request is for planning purposes as to have a back up day in case of high winds either day precluding work.
Impact on facility operation:  Currently, only 2 units are operating at PH2 under these very low river conditions.  Both units 12 and 18 should be operated at a reduced level allowing the research vessels and tug to safely work in the powerhouse forebay.  The B2CC and any reduced flow are to be added to the current spring spill operations.
Length of time for repairs: 0630-1700 (1 Day during daylight hours).
Expected impacts on fish passage: The B2CC will be closed making it unavailable for surface bypass for the outage hours listed.  B2CC and Powerhouse flows that would otherwise be used at the B2CC and at the main units will be transferred to the current spillway flow which gets us closer to our beneficial spring spill target of 100K.  
Comments from agencies

Final results- Approved at 15 April FPOM.
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Dennis Schwartz
Fisheries Biologist

NWP Fish Passage Team

(503) 808-4779
Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-961-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

